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SUBJECT:          Clarification of Mortgagee Letter 98-26








The purpose of this mortgagee letter is to clarify the guidance provided in Mortgagee Letter 98-26, dated September 22, 1998, regarding HUD's Schedule of Allowable Attorney Fees.  As stated in Mortgagee Letter 98-26, the Department previously did not publish a reimbursement schedule for attorney fees.  In lieu of publishing its own schedule the Department advised, in HUD Handbook 4330.4, that Fannie Mae's Schedule of Standard Attorney's Fees would be considered as a reasonable standard for claim reimbursement.





In 1996, Fannie Mae changed its requirements for default and foreclosure servicing.  The policy and procedural changes introduced by Fannie Mae relied heavily upon the exclusive use of specific vendors, which was not an appropriate policy requirement for the servicing of FHA-insured mortgages.  Therefore, the Department did not endorse the policy and procedural changes noted in Fannie Mae's Announcements 96-6, 96-12, and 97-5.





Based upon the inquiries received, we believe that there has been some confusion in the mortgage servicing industry, and we recognize how this confusion could have occurred.  Consequently, the following guidelines will be followed by the Department to resolve this confusion:





Post claim review compliance will be judged by the date that the legal action requiring attorney involvement began.





·	For those cases where the legal action requiring attorney involvement began on or after December 1, 1998, the mortgagee will be considered in compliance if the attorney fee claimed is not in excess of HUD's Schedule of Attorney Fees, which was set forth in Mortgagee Letter 98-26, dated September 22, 1998.





·	For those cases where the legal action requiring attorney involvement began prior to December 1, 1998, but after the issuance of Fannie Mae's announcement 96-6, the mortgagee will be considered in compliance if the attorney fee claimed is not in excess of the claim reimbursement limit established by the 1996 Fannie Mae schedule.
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Furthermore, for cases where the final settlement has been issued and the legal action requiring an attorney began prior to December 1, 1998, but after the issuance of Fannie Mae's announcement 96-6, mortgagees will not be entitled to file supplemental claims for adjustments to those cases where the attorney fee claimed was less than the 1996 Fannie Mae Schedule.





							Sincerely,














		William C. Apgar


		Assistant Secretary for


		  Federal Housing Commissioner


